
+HOPEWELL SERVICE CORPORATION  
847 Route 376 

Wappingers Falls, New York 12590 
 
 
 

March 4, 2021 
 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
NYS Public Service Commission 
3 Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12233-1350 
 
 

Re: Case 19-W-0536 – Joint Petition of Hopewell Service Corporation, and the Town of East 
Fishkill for Approval of the Transfer of Water Supply Assets of Hopewell Service 
Corporation to the Town of East Fishkill and the Dissolution of Hopewell Service 
Corporation. 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
In compliance with the above-referenced Order issued March 20, 2020 by the Public Service 
Commission, Hopewell Service Corporation (“HSC”) submits its cancellation supplement, 
cancelling its tariff schedule P.S.C. No. 2 – Water, effective on not less than one day’s notice, to 
become effective March 5, 2021 .   
 
Based on a request by Albert A. Natoli, Esq., who had been our attorney with respect to the 
transfer of the water system to the Town of East Fishkill, you, on behalf of the Commission 
extended our time to make this filing.  Mr. Natoli has not represented us on this matter since his 
letter to you on August 4, 2020.   
 
We apologize for not having made this filing sooner.  Although the Town has been operating the 
water system since July, the closing is not yet complete.  There is one outstanding matter 
regarding the payment of back taxes that will probably not be resolved until sometime in calendar 
2021.  Nevertheless, the resolution of this tax issue will not affect the ownership of the water 
system.  Since the ownership of the water system is settled, we are filing these documents and 
request that they be accepted by the Commission. 
 
Enclosed for filing is Supplement No. 4, dated to become effective March 5, 2021.  The 
supplement cancels Hopewell Service Corporation’s tariff, P.S.C. No. 2 – Water.  The 
requirements of Public Service Law §89-c (10) and 16 NYCRR §720-8.1 as to newspaper 
publication for the supplement has been waived.  Hopewell Service Corporation will notify 
its customers by mail and will file a copy of the notification with the Secretary to the 
Commission as directed in the Commission’s Order.  
 
Thank you for your patience and cooperation. 

 
       Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
       Hopewell Service Corporation 

 Received: 03/04/2021 


